
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term 2         Week 4 

27 May 2021 

UPCOMING DATES 
May 28   Brake Mufti Day. Gold coin donation please. 
Jun 2  Thames Valley Rippa Tournament. 
Jun 2  Principal’s Awards Assembly. 
Jun 4  Teacher Only Day. School Closed. 
Jun 7   Queens Birthday. School Closed. 
Jun 9  North Cluster Cross Country. 
Jun 9  Best Start Programme. 9.30am. 
Jun 10  Marae Visit. 
Jun 16  Student Leadership Day. 
Jun 18  Room 2 Sausage sizzle. 
Jun 23  Best Start Programme. 11.30am. 
Jun 23  WBOP Cross Country. 
Jun 24  Matariki Community Concert. 
Jul 1   Tikanga Showcase. 
Jul 7   Parent/Teacher Interviews. 3.15pm to 5.30pm. 
Jul 7   Bake Sale. 
Jul 8   Parent/Teacher Interviews. 1pm –5pm. SCHOOL CLOSED FROM 1pm. 
Jul 9   Last day of Term 2. Hopefully a Hangi! 

PINK SHIRT DAY MUFTI DAY 
Piwakawaka 



Staff Pepeha.  
Each week we will be featuring one staff member. Check out our wall in the office for all of them. 

This week; Ms. Maren Johansen—Room 8 teacher . 

Kia Ora whanau 
 
A huge congratulations to our 75 competitors who represented our school at the cluster cross country yesterday - Wow! 
The sun shone, and we rocked! A huge congratulations to the nine children who have made it through to the next round 
at the North Cluster in June.  So exciting for you all!  
 
As you will have noted, we have a Teacher Only day next Friday.  Our wonderful Kaiako (teachers), will be on their own 
learning journey for the day.  Thanks for your support, and having alternative arrangements for your child/children.  
 
As you will have seen in the newsletter, we include a staff members pepeha (introduction/story) weekly.  In case some 
were wondering how to translate it, I will include in the next few newsletter blurbs, the pepeha breakdown.  This first one, 
is the very beginning of our understanding and how we teach our younger children.  Have a go! It's a great way to chal-
lenge yourself, and help your child to learn theirs.  

Next week, we will build on this to add in other people.    
 
One the 10th  of June, we are taking the whole school to the Community Marae, here in Waihi.  To move 198 children, 
we will be reaching out for help with transport on the day - and welcome anyone who wants to spend the day with us to 
do so.  A letter will be coming home tomorrow with the information. Please fill this in and return next week. Thankyou!  
 
As always, if you'd like to chat, please flick me an email and a time that works for you, and we can make that happen.  
 
Nga mihi 
Briar  



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

ABSENTEE NOTIFICATION 
Just a reminder that you can 

send your absentee notification 
by text to the school cell phone  

021 0258 4817 

Bank Account details for any and all online payments.  
Please use your surname as a reference. 

 

 020472 0084492-00 
 

CHOCOLATE BAR   FUNDRAISER 
A box of chocolate fundraiser bars went home with the eldest child in each fam-

ily from year 4 up last term. The bars are $2 each and the whole box sells for 
$60. 

Please return your $$ and any unsold chocolate bars back to the office now 
please. Thanks for your help in selling these. All funds will be going to help pay 

for the amazing camps that have been organized for our students this year. 

INTERVIEWS TERM 2 
We will be holding parent/teacher interviews again this term on Wednesday 7th July 3.15-5.30pm 
and Thursday 8th July 1-5pm. School will be closed from 1pm on Thursday. Please arrange for a 
pick up for your child on this day. 

NETBALL 
2021 subs are $20 for Year 1 – 4 and $60 for year 5 & 6 teams. Please pay to East School office. 
These are now overdue as we have to forward these in one lot to the  
netball centre. 
Each week the draw will be on the Waihi Netball Centre FaceBook page. 
Year 1 = East  Tui   Year 4 = East kiwi 
Year 2 = East  Kea   Year 5 = East Kowhai 
Year 3 = East Hihi   Year 6 = East Hurricanes 
Please check on the Waihi Netball centre FaceBook page for cancellations. They will 
make the call at 2.30pm each week if the weather is looking questionable. 

SOUP 
Thanks to KidsCan we have a large supply of soup to use at school. Every 
Monday until we run out we will serving hot soup at lunchtime, It would be 

very very helpful if you could send along a named mug for you child to 
use if they would like to have hot soup at Monday lunches. We also will have 

some plain bread to go along with soup if they choose. 

Last week as part of Road Safety Week our classes 
were learning about how to stay safe on our roads. We 
would love to support the 'Brake' charity which is a na-
tional road safety charity that works to prevent road 
deaths and injuries and support people bereaved and 
injured in crashes across New Zealand. Tomorrow, we 
invite children to wear mufti and bring a gold coin to 
support this worthy cause.  

WELCOME TO OUR NEW FAMILIES!   NAU MAI,  HAERE MAI WELCOME 
We would like to warmly  welcome our newest students and their whānau. 
Kymani T —Room 5                                          Tyler W – Room 9 
Charlotte DW—Discovery Centre                      Boey C—Discovery Centre 
Boston K—Discovery Centre                             Oliver C—Discovery Centre 
Nathan H—Discovery Centre                             Te Rarawa B—Room 9 
Cruz M—Discovery Centre                                Toby G—Discovery Centre 



DUFFY THEATRE 
Duffy had to cancel their show scheduled for  

today due to unforeseen circumstances but will 
reschedule for later in the term 

CLUSTER CROSS COUNTRY 
Cluster Cross Country was held yesterday at Morgan Park. Congratulations to those runners who 
finished in the top seven.  
Year 4, 5 & 6 place getters have now qualified for the North 
Cluster Cross Country to be held at Whakamarama School 
on 9thJune. 
Year 6; Rylee K 2nd, Bella N 7th. Blake S 6th. 
Year 5; Jenny Y 2nd, Lortress T 2nd, Tane W 7th. 
Year 4; Emma C 5th, Josiah M 3rd, Lachlan H 4th. 
Year 3; Makuini AE 4th, Ella W 5th, Emily W 7th.  
     Carter H 1st, Caleb G 5th. 
Year 2; Charlie B 3rd, Eden B 4th, Joseph K 6th. 
Year 1; Holly C 2nd, Rose S 5th,  
     Raniera H 3rd, Bryson S 4th. 

EPro8 
Congratulations to the team of EPro8 students who finished in the top 3  at the Katikati competition. 

Leah K, Callum M,  
Reuben C, Ryan F. 

They qualified for the Tauranga competition held yesterday where they finished a credible 6th place 
only 10 points behind the winning team. 
A HUGE Thank You to Keith Derham for coaching this team and taking them to the competitions. 

THAMES VALLEY RIPPA TOURNAMENT 
A team of 10 students have been selected to 
play in this tournament on 2nd June at Waihi 

college and coached by Mr. Carroll. 
Help with transport will be needed. 

 TEACHER ONLY DAY 4th JUNE 
All Waihi Primary Schools are holding a Teacher Only day on Friday 4th June to take  part 

in some Professional Development. Waihi East School will be CLOSED. 
QUEENS BIRTHDAY 7th JUNE 

School is also closed on Monday 7th June for Queens Birthday Public Holiday. 
Enjoy your extra Long Weekend. 4 Days!!! 

PRINCIPALS AWARDS ASSEMBLY 
We will be holding an Assembly next Wednesday 2nd June to celebrate 3 awesome  

students from each class. 
Principals Awards Assembly 2.15pm. All Welcome. 

BEST START PROGRAMME FOR NEW ENTRANTS 
If your New Entrant child has enrolled this term, or will be enrolling this term, please contact Briar 

about securing your place in our awesome workshops. 
 

Best Start Waihi East  
Wed 9 June 9-30am—11.00am. 

Wed 23 June 11.30am—12.30pm.                                                     
Contact Briar on  

principal@east.school.nz  
or 863 8693. 

 





 

Room 8 students with some of their  creations. 

Buddy Reading with Room 4 & 5 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES 
Neroli Matautia    
nmatautia@east.school.nz  Room 1 
Dorette Hartley     
dhartley@east.school.nz   Room 2 
Jo Derham    
jderham@east.school.nz   Room 3 
Tammy Stevens    
tstevens@east.school.nz   Room 4 
Jude Fletcher     
jfletcher@east.school.nz   Room 5 
Caitlin Kneebone    
ckneebone@east.school.nz  DC  
Sarah Cannell     
scannell@east.school.nz   DC 
Maren Johansen    
mjohansen@east.school.nz  Room 8 
Brendon Carroll    
bcarroll@east.school.nz   Room 9 
Briar Scott     
principal@east.school.nz   Principal 
Vanessa Maunder   
vmaunder@east.school.nz   
Sharon Samson     
office@east.school.nz   Admin 
Leann Bellamy    
lbellamy@east.school.nz   Support  
Michelle Burr   
mburr@east.school.nz   Support  
Tanya Giles    
tgiles@east.school.nz   Support  
  



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693             Absentees: 021 0258 4817 

Email Office for general enquires: office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              www.waihieast.school.nz 
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